
  

 

Dear Parents and Friends of Morisset PS 

It is crazy to think that this is the last newsletter for 2014, this year has flown!  

This year was the beginning of a strong partnership known as the Western Shores Learning Alliance between our school, 

Bonnells Bay, Cooranbong, Dora Creek, Wyee, Wangi and Morisset High school. 

I think the most important thing I can say is THANK YOU to everyone who has supported our school, the students and 

staff. We have a wonderful P&C who work tirelessly in volunteering to help for our students and parents by raising money 

for resources, running our school canteen and organising special events. They also take on the role of the parent and  

community voice. As a school we value and respect their feedback. 

Thank you to all staff. I see the work behind the scenes and really appreciate the many extra things and hours they spend 

to support students in achieving personal success.  

Staffing for 2015 has not been finalised as yet, but I would like to take the time to thank Megan Darby, Tracie Brown ,Ellen 

Stiller and Naomi Clapham for their hard work and commitment in making a difference to the students and families at this 

school. 

Thank you to our office staff, Sue, Lynelle and Jacinta and our Student Learning Support Officers Donna, Suzanne, Kylie 

and Celica, who are the glue that holds our school together. Just by looking around the school you can see how valued our 

cleaner, Vicky and general assistant Mark are and the fantastic job they do. 

Thank you to the parents who come in and work with the teachers in the classrooms, the parents and family members that 

come when we have any school community events, the parents who work in partnership with the school to make all  

children experience success, no matter how large or small. 

The school musical is a magnificent way to end the year as it highlights the amazing students we have at this school and 

the strong partnership between school and home. 

It is farewell to many families who will be leaving with the graduating Year 6. We wish our Year 6 students and any other 

students who are leaving our school the best in their future education. It is also a time where we welcome new families into 

our school and celebrate the many aspects of their lives that adds richness to our school.  

Through our evaluations we have closely looked at programs and areas of the school that we will continue in 2015. In this 

newsletter we have included an estimated costing for students in 2015. This is approximate costing that may help you to 

plan ahead. Please note that this costing is just an estimation at this point in time. Thank you to the parents who were able  

to finalise any outstanding payments as it makes it easier to budget for resources for our students next year. 

I wish you all a safe and happy break and look forward to working with you in partnership again in 2015. 
 

Make the most of the awesome moments 

Kathryn Duncan 
Principal 

 

 

Term 4 Week 9 
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 P & C NEWS 
Wow… the last newsletter for 2014! What an  
amazingly busy year. Thank you to everyone who  
supported the P&C this year. We had some new faces 
helping in the canteen, Mother’s and Father’s Days 
stalls, Athletics Carnival and on the Shopping Bus trip, 
it was great to see and I hope you all enjoyed your-
selves. Happy to see more new faces next year too! 
Come and see me if you would like to help with any of 
the fundraising activities happening next year.  
Christmas Raffle – Raffle tickets are due back  
tomorrow Thursday 4th Dec and will be drawn at the 
General P&C Meeting on this Friday 5th December. 
Winners, if not at the meeting, will be notified by 
phone. First Prize is a 3 night stay at Valla Beach 
Tourist Park and we have family passes to lots of  
places like Taronga Zoo, The Reptile Park and 
Oakdale Farm.  
Thank you to everyone who donated to the raffle, we 
appreciate your support.   
Canteen – Friday 12th Dec will be the last day the 
canteen is open for the year. It will be closed Mon and 
Wed of the last week of school.  
Musical Performances – The canteen will be open 

before and during the interval for the performances. 
Pies, Sausage Rolls, Sandwiches, Muffins, Soft drinks, 
Tea & Coffee etc. will be available. 
P&C Meeting – The next meeting is the AGM on  
Friday 5th December. The monthly General meeting 
will follow. All welcome. 
 
Morisset Public School P&C would like to wish all of 
our beautiful Morisset Families a wonderful Christmas 
and a Happy 2015.  
 

Rebecca Harridge 
P&C President 

Dates to Remember 

2014 

Term 4 
 

DECEMBER 
Week 9 
Wed 3  School Musical Evening Performance 
  Newsletter 
  Year 6 Orientation Day @ MHS 
Thurs 4  School Musical Evening Performance 
  Scripture 12 noon 
Fri 5  PJ Day 
Week 10 
Mon 8  2015 Kinder Orientation-Bright Beginnings –  
  Partnership Meetings 
Tues 9  Class Funday 
  Year 6 Fun Day 
  Scripture for Whole School – 12 noon 
Wed 10  2015 Kinder Orientation-Bright Beginnings – 
  Partnership Meetings 
Thurs 11  Presentation Practice 9.15am 
  Assembly—Shadow Cabinet @ 2.30pm 
Fri 12  Presentation Day 11.30am @ MHS  Hall 
Week 11 
Tues 16  Year 6 Farewell 
Wed 17  Students Last Day 
Thurs 18  Staff Development Day 
Fri 19  Staff Development Day 

2015 
Term 1 
JANUARY 

Week 1 
Wed 28  Students return 

FUN RUN CERTIFICATES 
Last Thursday, students received their Fun Run  
certificates. Thank you to all who participated. 
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    TERM 4 WEEK 8 

            RESILIENCE 
 

K/1CA – Trinity Kearns – Showing resilience in class 

K/1G -   Tkai Griffiths – Showing resilience in class 

1K –    Emika Whitmore – Demonstrating resilience in the playground 

1/2O –   Ella Perriam – Showing resilience in class 

2B –     Luke Ostergaard – Showing resilience 

3N –     Jemima Brace – Showing resilience when dealing with friendships 

3/4B –   Isabella Hartge – Showing resilience when given new and challenging class work 

4/5D –   Rebecca Foreman – Showing resilience in class 

5/6W –  Nashua Knight – For showing resilience in all areas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bronze Reading Awards 

Lily Casey, Aiden Evans 

Silver Reading Awards 

Lily Casey 

Gold Reading Awards 

Lily Casey 

Double Bronze Reading Awards 

Breanna Swain 

Double Silver Reading Awards 

Braiden Parker-Hall, Mikayla Shreeve, Lily Sonter 

Double Gold Reading Awards 

Merkesha Whitmore, Amelia Barnett,  

Sunny Van Bezouwen 

Royal Amethyst Reading Awards 

Ben Melman, Ryan Nichols-Hughes 

Double Royal Amethyst Reading Awards 

Jack Nichols-Hughes, Ella Murray 

 

 

Week 8 

3N Merit Award 

 Ryan Craft 

 Jada Gibson 

 3/4B  Merit Award 

 Isabella Dawe 

 Natasha Homer 

 4/5D  Merit Award 

 Mikayla Morgan 

 Josh Breeden 

5/6G Merit Award 

 Aidan McManus 

 Bailey Ridley 

5/6W Merit Award 

 Merkesha Whitmore 

 Alarah Castles 

 

Term 4          

K/1CA Merit Award 

 Hemi Kopa 

 Mitchell Perriam 

 

K/1G Merit Award 

 Katelyn Dawe 

 Larz Vider-Richards 

 

1K Merit Award 

 Otis Brace 

 Megan Waters 

 

2B Merit Award 

 Karlee Hunter 

 Samantha Wright 
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STAGE 2 SWIMMING 

Stage 2 and some Year 6 students walked to the Morisset Pool every Friday for 8 weeks to 

practise our swimming. In the first week we were put into groups. We then learnt how to make 

our swimming stronger. We practised our freestyle, backstroke and breaststroke and we 

dived off the blocks. It was lots of fun diving. We also learnt how to rescue people in  

different ways was awesome.        By Rebecca, Kira D and Sharntelle 

 

GRANDPARENTS VISIT TO CLASSES 

This term 3N, 3/4B and 4/5D have been learning about 
shops and shopping. Poppy Joe came in to 3N’s classroom 
to teach 3N about the olden day shopping. He had to 
walk to Morisset to catch a train to Newcastle. It was a 
long walk for Poppy Joe. Isabella Hartge’s grandmother,  
Annette Waters went to 4/5D to talk about the olden day 
shopping too. She brought photos of olden day cars and 
talked about what kitchens looked like. Karen Cox visited 
3/4B to talk about olden day phones. We would like to 

thank the grandparents for 
coming to our classes and 
sharing their stories of 
shopping. 
 
Bella V and Molly R from 
3N 
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3/4B WRITING SAMPLES 

3/4B have been focussing on paragraph structure in writing. These are a couple of samples of our writing! 

MY FAVOURITE FOOD 
My favourite food would be cheese vegemite 

scrolls. 
 

I like cheese vegemite scrolls because they 
take your heart away. But they are full of  

flavour, yum, yum. 
 

The best part out of the cheese vegemite 
scrolls would be the melted cheese, it is lip 

smacking you would have it every day  
yummy. 

 
My favourite bit out of it would be the cheesy  

vegemite, mmm delicious, scrumptious. 
 

I think that every one should like them  
because they are yummy and delicious. They 

will take your heart away, yummy! 
 

By Isabella Dawe 

MY FAVOURITE FOOD 
When I think about my favourite food, it would 

be vegetables. 

 
I have vegetables a lot. I have it for dinner every 

night. It is delicious and it’s so healthy and  
extraordinary. 

 

When I have vegetables for dinner, I have my 
own. I mix all the vegetables I like them  

altogether, and it is the best because it’s easy to 

cook. 
 

Another thing I do when I have vegetables is a 
secret. 

 

I eat it slow so I have more and it is so great 
when you take a bite, you will want it every day. 

 

I think  you should eat vegetables because they 
are very healthy and excellent. 

 
By Sarah Pel-Martig 

SOUTH LAKES OOSH VACATION CARE 

Southlakes OOSH will be open as usual on 

Thursday 18th and Friday 19th December. 
They will not be holding Vacation Care over the 

Christmas holidays and will reopen on  
28th January 2015. 
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 LAKE MACQUARIE CITY ART GALLERY 
On Sunday 7 December @ 11am we will be  
hosting a special event which involves a visit by 
some native animals from Hunter Valley Zoo. 
This event will mark the official opening of an 
exhibition by students from Newcastle Jun-
ior, Middle and Senior schools. There will be a  
sausage sizzle and art activities also in the sculpture park. 
(free admission)  More info visit: www.lakemac.com.au  

 

 
There are some fantastic deals available right now on Quickbeds for  
Mantra Hotels. This is a great chance to raise funds for Morisset Pub-
lic School.  
Remember every booking raises funds for Morisset Public School.  

Your Grassroots Code: 1257 
www.quickbeds.com/?grassrootscode=1257  

 (This will not work on mobile devices, yet.)  

 
Melbourne | Sydney | Brisbane | Adelaide | Perth | 

Canberra Darwin | Hobart | Bunbury | Broome | 
 Parramatta | Wollongong | Lorne 

Travel Dates vary from now until 31st March, 2015. 
Don't Miss Out! Sale Ends Friday 5th December, 2014. 

Win Your Stay On Us 
Every week one lucky person will win a  

FULL REFUND. 

 

TIN LIDS CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY VACATION CARE 
 

The Tin Lids Christmas Holiday Vacation Care 
Program and booking sheet is available from the 
school office  for anyone that is interested in 
sending their child/ren along during the school  

holidays. For more details Ph: 0423 518 416 

Or email: oosch@outlook.com 

WISHING EVERYONE 

A MERRY CHRISTMAS  

AND A HAPPY AND  

SAFE NEW YEAR 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=JPEQOEQ_-UirJGO5qNIZS-U1OgrG29FIZVwwj9FBDXVYuBoA5RzFlysoDI22uJ_Iz_7HZXGNsZs.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fUrlBlockedError.aspx
http://click.deals.quickbeds.com/?qs=2e98d7f2f3fd631aad0321ca9237bccb841ee8a6180e06d05ac515973d6887dc26622dff2b864d55
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